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WELCOME 
It is our sincere prayer that something said or done today will be an 
inspiration and a blessing to you. The doors of Bethany Baptist 
Church-Newark are always open to all. If you are searching for a 
church home, we encourage you to seek God in prayer and ask if 
this is where you should join. We thank God for you and hope you 
will worship with us again. 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

COUNT YOUR BLESSINGS  
 

As the holiday season approaches, your Bethany trustees 
welcome anyone willing to submit a video testimony for the 
Count Your Blessings campaign. Please contact MIT Rebekah 
Keazer at hkeazer@bethany-newark.org if you would like to 
volunteer. 
 

HAPPY 45TH ANNIVERSARY 
My loving parents Bradford and Trustee Arromica Cook were 
married on November 29, 1975 at Bethany by Rev. Dr. James 
A. Scott.  May God continue to bless their union with love, good 
health, and happiness!  Thankfully, Dr. Naima A.C. Waddy.  
 

2021 OFFICERS / ANNIVERSARY DATES 
All church organizations are being asked to elect their officers 
for the New Year.  Your Deacon Advisor must be present for the 
election. The deadline to submit your elected officers and 
anniversary date is December 18, 2020.  No officer of the 
Church may hold an office in any auxiliary or club. The officers 
of the Church shall be the Board of Deacons, Board of Trustees, 
Church Clerk and Assistant Church Clerk(s).  You can request 
to meet by way of Zoom or Conference Call.  Please call the 
church office for assistance, 973-623-8161.  
 

DEAR FRIENDS OF THE FOOD PANTRY 
Thank YOU for your generosity and support of the BBC Pantry 
during this difficult time.  Your ongoing donations are truly 
appreciated and continue to assist us in our mission.  Because 
of your continuing efforts, donations and concern we have been 
able to serve our community with dignity and love these last 17 
years.  This year, we have thus far served 3,845 families, 
meaning 14,481 adults and children.  What a blessing!  On behalf 
of those we serve, please accept our sincere gratitude and 
thanks.  Most sincerely, JLee, Volunteer Director, BBCFP/CC. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“AND HE SHALL BE CALLED” 
 

Leader: Let us worship the name of our  
 wonderful God. 

      

People: The Lord reigns over all creation. 

Leader: The voice of God creates all things. 

People: Nothing exists without the creative 
  power of the Lord. 

Leader: May God give strength to all who 
  gather here today. 

All:    May the Lord bless us with peace. 
 

 

OFFERING 

MINISTRY THROUGH MUSIC 

DOXOLOGY  

MINISTRY OF DANCE 

ALTAR PRAYER 

MINISTRY THROUGH MUSIC 

  
And He Shall Be Called Part 1-  

“Wonderful Counselor” 
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December 2020 

 
 Please Remember in Your Prayers 

 
Members in Hospital or Nursing Home 

  
 

1.  Sis. Catherine Banks  
2.  Sis. Beulah Brent  
3.  Dea. Dorothy Jenkins  

 
4. Sis. Iralena Maxwell  
5.  Bro. James Miller, lll  
6.  Sis. Wilma Turner   

 

Members Who Are Sick & Shut-in 
 

 
7.  Sis.  Peggy Edgerton  
8.  Sis.  Ann Foster  
9.  Sis.  Estelle Foust  

10. Sis.   Lenora Golden  
11. Sis.   Elaine Green  
12. Sis.   Sarah Hayes  
13. Sis.   Martha Kennedy  
14. Sis.   Carolyn Lee  
15. Sis.    Debra O’ Neil  

 16. Bro. Marcellus Robinson 

 

 
Members Requesting Prayer 

 
 

26.  Sis. Colleen Anderson  
27.  Sis. Jennifer Arnold  
28.  Sis. Mary Atkinson  
29.  Sis.  Bertha Bell  
30.  Sis.  Saundra Cook  
31.  Bro.  Mark Epps, III  
32.  Bro.  Fredrick Gilbert  
33.  Bro.  Rudolph Graddy Jr.  
34.  Sis.   Janet James  
35.  Dea.  Alice Johnson  
36.  Bro.   Larry Johnson   
37.  Dea.  Emily Jukes  
38.  Sis.   Vivian Lampkin   

  

 
39.  Dea. Marvin Mack  
40.  Bro.  Glenn Miller  
41.  Sis.   Tracey Moore Peters  
42.  Sis.   Frances Rhodes  
43.  Dea.  Marlene Roper  
44.  Sis.   Frances Thomas  
45.  Sis.   Cheryl Thompson-Martin  
46.  Sis.   Thelma Vannoy   
47.  Sis.   Willie Mae Warnick  
48.  Sis.   Shirley Way  
49.  Sis.   Davida Williams  
50.  Bro.   Warren Williams  
51.  Sis.   Maude Young 
  

 

17. Sis.  Geraldine Reeves  
18. Sis. Joyce Ruffin  
19. Sis. Hattie Schenck  
20. Sis. Mary Scruggs  
21. Sis.  Emily Smith   
22. Sis. Marjorie Thurman 
23. Sis. Carol Timmons  
24. Sis.  Harriette Waltz  
25. Sis.  Harriette Washington-Williams 

  

Special Prayer List 
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           December 2020 

 
 

1 
Christopher Morrison  
 
3 
Michelle Adams  

Bernice Hall 

Emma Herron  
 
4 
Robyn Smith  

Ollie Washington 
 
5 
Mercy B. Zor  
 
7 
Amanda Alston  
 
8 
Traci Adams  
 
10 
Pauline Holcomb  
 
11 
Irene Welch  
 
13 
Roxanne Fontaine  
 
14 
Esther G. Smith  
 
16 
John Wheeler  

 
 
 

 
17 
Gail Sledge-Pearson  

Jacquelyn Rhodes  

Frances Thomas 
 
18 
Michele Mullings  
Martin Waltz  
 
21 
Vivian Robinson  
 
22 
William Brown  
 
23 
Junius W. Williams  
 
25 
Gail Sherman 
 
28 
Wynter Mack 
 
30 
Maeretta Bogar  

Sadayah Durant  

Jael Gatling 

Constance Napier  

James Waltz  
 
31 
Rose Love  

 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday 
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TRUSTEES’ CORNER 
 

Bethany Baptist Church-Newark 

Bethany Baptist Church-Newark 

@BethanyNewark 

BethanyBaptistNewark 

Staying Connected 
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ADDRESSING THE CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) 

 

Dear Bethany Family, 
 
As the COVID-19 strain of the Coronavirus spreads, it is in our interest to keep you informed and 
protected. We encourage you to practice proper hygiene habits and be careful when interacting 
with others. Here are some precautions to take: 
 

 Wash your hands often with soap and water, for at least 20 seconds, or use an alcohol-based 
hand sanitizer. 

 Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 

 Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when coughing or sneezing, or cough or sneeze into 
your elbow. 

 If you are sick, stay home. 

 Avoid touching your eyes, nose, or mouth with unwashed hands. 

 Instead of shaking hands, greet others with a fist bump, elbow bump, "Wakanda Forever," or 
anything that does not require direct physical contact. 

 Do not use your fingertips to touch shared surfaces. For example, you may use paper towels to 
open doors, press elevator buttons, etc. 

 Keep hand sanitizer and disinfectants within reach and in locations you frequently access, such 
as the entrance to your home, your car, and any personal bags that you carry. 

 Stock up on medications and other essentials you may need in the event of quarantine, such as 
nonperishable food items. 
 

We especially encourage our seniors to take extra precautions, as data has proven that they are 
most at risk of catching the Coronavirus. For more information, see the following publication from 
the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-
ncov/downloads/workplace-school-and-home-guidance.pdf 
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